
 
 

TOWN OF ALTONA 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

REGARDING SPECIAL SERVICE PLAN 2021-02 – BY-LAW NO. 1789/2020 
 

The Council of the Town of Altona has scheduled a public hearing at 227 10th Avenue NW on 
December 8, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. (see reverse page for more details on how to attend) to present the 
following special service proposal: 
 

The collection of solid waste, recyclable materials and compostable materials 
and the operation of the landfill site. 

 
The Special Service Area to be taxed under this proposal will be all residential, commercial and 
institutional property within the Town of Altona.  All vacant lots, farm property (Class 30) and railway 
property (Class 52) are excluded.  The proposed per unit rates, effective January 1, 2021 are shown 
below.  These rates are subject to annual increases as per the Special Service Plan. 

 
Single and two family residences           $195.00 
Multiple family residences (apartment buildings with more than 2 suites)     $195.00 
Other Properties              $195.00 
Other Properties or Multiple family residences  
(that privately acquire commercial container services)            $105.00 

 
A written objection may be filed with the Chief Administrative Officer, at 111 Centre Avenue prior 
to the commencement of the hearing.  At the hearing, Council will hear any potential taxpayer 
who wishes to make a presentation, ask questions or register an objection to the special service 
proposal. 
 
All objections, written or verbal, must be filed prior to the adjournment of the hearing and must 
include the name, address and property description of the person filing the objection and the 
grounds of their objection. 
 
Copies of the special service proposal are available at the Altona Civic Centre at 111 Centre 
Avenue and on the Town’s website at www.altona.ca. 
 
Dated at the Town of Altona the 2nd day of November, 2020, and issued pursuant to Section 318 of 
The Municipal Act. 
 
Dan Gagné 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Town of Altona 
Phone: (204) 324-6468 
dan.gagne@altona.ca 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
How to Attend:  
 
As our region is currently under the orange, or restricted level of the Pandemic 
Response System to COVID-19, this public hearing is scheduled to be held 
virtually. You can access the virtual meeting by contacting Communications 
Officer Sarah Radmore at 204-324-6468 or communications@altona.ca by no 
later than 24 hours prior to the meeting.  
 
If you are unable to access the meeting virtually, and wish to attend in person, 
you may make arrangements by contacting the number or email address 
above. In person attendance will be subject to public health protocols, 
including the mandatory use of a mask. In person attendance will take place 
at the Rhineland Pioneer Centre, where you will be able to watch and 
participate in the virtual meeting.  
 
If our region should change levels within the Pandemic Response System, 
these arrangements are subject to change. 
 
If you have any questions about attending this public hearing, please contact 
Communications Officer Sarah Radmore at communications@altona.ca or 
204-324-6468.  

Public Hearing: 
December 8, 2020 

6:00 pm 


